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THISISIT!
NEXT
MONTH ™
The Chronicle 1S
GOING GREEN!
Beginning September,
2011, the St. Luke’s

newsletter The Chronicle
will no longer be mailed

door-to-door BUT will

be found at our website

B il

www.stlukeshr.com under
Publications and will be
emailed out to everyone on
our distribution list. We
will be saving $3000 a year
or more! That’s a lot of
copies! You can always pick
up a copy at St. Luke’s at
all of our entrances and at
the Get Connected Center.

If you currently receive The
Chronicle electronically
nothing changes for you.

If you should need to have
a hardcopy still mailed

to you, send an email to

LUKE’S UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

The Ch

Stories from our Summer Mission Trip

From Ms. Susan Johnson: On July 5 we embarked on the Junior High
Mission Trip to Grand Junction. We drove with 31 kids and 7 adults and
were fortunate enough to be welcomed by Crossroads UMC where we
used their gymnasium as our home base. We slept there, bathed there and
prepared our meals there. It is also where we would gather in the evenings to
recap our experiences and strengthen our new friendships. We were a tight
group and my hope is that everyone felt as connected as they looked. By the
end of the week folks would walk into the soup kitchen and say “Are you
the St. Luke’s kids that everyone is talking about?” a good sign that we did

a lot of work for a lot of people. We worked in teams at the soup kitchen
hosted by Catholic Outreach, at Homeward Bound, a homeless shelter and
food bank, at The Grand Junction Botanical Gardens, and at the Bureau

of Land Management clearing misused areas and clearing debris to help
prevent forest fires. We took our entire group to shop for food that we then
took to the food bank and stocked their shelves doubling their inventory.
We organized a storage facility owned by the homeless shelter that was full of
donations of all sorts, sleeping bags, coats, personal items, diapers, overflow
cots, blankets, etc. and built shelving so that they could see where the items
were located and get to what they need easily. All of this was done in the very
hot sun-bathed area of Grand Junction without any complaining from our
youngest SLY members. I couldn’t be more proud of our kids, their ability
and willingness to serve others, their faith and their love for each other. We
have much to be thankful for!!!!

From Avery Hill & Kaitlyn Johnson: When the bus pulled up to the
church in Grand Junction, we could tell that everyone was excited to be
there. Everyone knew each other by the time we settled in for the night. The
next few days we got up eager and ready to help the people. In our groups,
we formed families that had fun and worked together to accomplish what
we went for. Over our trip we did a carwash, cleaned up trails, planted seeds,
worked at a soup kitchen, and organized homeless people’s needs. One day,
after a hard day’s work, we found a stream. It started with just our feet being
dipped in, then our heads, and eventually our whole bodies. Once we were
all in, we went under at the same time. It was such a touching moment, it
felt like we were one with God and he was one with us. When we all got on
the bus to head back home, there were many tears. We knew it would take

some getting use to not having each other around continued on page 10
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PuraVida

Concert
to Benefit the John
Wesley School

St. Luke’s has been a key part of
Pura Vidass efforts to provide
educational opportunities for
children in rural Guatemala. Our

contributions over the past several

years have included prayer,
mission trips, building houses,

building chicken coops, providing

scholarships and supporting the
construction of the John Wesley
School in Santa Cruz del Quiché,
Guatemala. Funds from the
concert will go toward the fifth
(and final) phase of construction
on the John Wesley School. For
more info about Pura Vida and
The John Wesley School, go to
www.puravida.org. All ages are
welcome to see Face All-Vocal
Band. Face is a nationally
recognized all-vocal rock band
bringing a new edge and attitude
to the human voice. In addition
to Face, Mile 21 will also be
performing. Mile 21 is a co-ed a
cappella group from the
University of Colorado in
Boulder, representing some of the
best in collegiate a cappella. The
concert will be held at The Soiled
Dove Underground at 7401 E.
1st Avenue in Denver on Friday,
September 16, 2011. Doors open
at 6:00pm and the show will
begin at 7:00pm. Tickets are $20
each (reserved seating). Please go
to www.puravida.org to get your
tickets or contact Jerry Hertzler
at 720-480-0476 or

thertzler@comc%t.net.
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A MESSAGE
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Sunday Worship Services:
8:00am, 9:30am, | 1:00am
6:34pm: Fusion
Contemplative Services also offered
(Check website for dates and times)

Sunday School:
Adult, Youth & Children:
9:30am & | 1:00am

Nursery available for:
8:00, 9:30 & | [:00am services

Church Office.............. 303-791-0659
FaXeoooooiiiieieeeeiiiinnnn, 303-470-5615
Childcare Reservations................. x47
Email.............. office©stlukeshr.com

Website................. www.stlukeshr.com
Preschool Office.......... 303-791-1982

Staff:

Rev. Dr. Janet Forbes.......................... x13
Senior Minister Emergency: 303-241-9312
Rev. Bradley Laurvick........................ x12
Associate Minister  Emergency: 720-296-1251
Rev. Sallie Suby-Long......................... x32
Associate Minister  Emergency: 303-475-0141
Sharon Oliver............coceeeveecvrannn. x27
Director of Children’s Ministry
Dawn Johnson.............ccceceveeereevenna. xI1
Assistant Director of Children's Ministry
Samantha Leahy................................ x40
Director of Childcare
Erin Klein.....c.cueeeeesseeeen x14
Interim Director of Youth Ministry
Susan Johnson...........eceevevvreervrranennn. x19
Assistant Director of Youth Ministry
Kay Swanson..................... 303-791-1982
Director of Little School
Dr. James Ramsey.............cccuevveeenn.. x23
Director of Music & Arts Ministries
Kenrick Mervine.............ccocvveeeenn. x33
Associate Director of Music Ministry & Organist
Jennifer Ferguson................................ x37
Associate Director of Music Ministry
Kay Coryell........uucecevvninncaaa. x36
Director of Handbells & Children’s Music Ministry
Ernie Rodgers...............cccouvcucuecn. x44
Fusion Worship Leader
Carrie Mallery.................c.ccueuecc. x35
Assistant Fusion Worship Leader
Jenna WilcoX.........c.coeeveveeeierearenn. x22
Director of Drama Ministry
Brenda Schafer...................cc......... x10
Office Administrator
Dave Cupp..........cccccceevvvvicccnnn. x24

Director of Finance

Lisé Takayama..................cceueeueanen. x16

ssistant Director of Finance

Lynda Fickling...................ccueuc.... x20

irector of Servant Ministry/Spiritual Director

Barry Curtis..........c.ccocevvicicicucecninans x39

Facilities Manager

All submissions for the
September 201 | issue
of The Chronicle are due August 20
Editor: Sharon Oliver
chronicle©stlukeshr.com

FROM OUR SENIOR PASTOR

Rev. Janet Forbes
Senior Pastor

Marking theTenth Anniversary
of September 11,2001

As we plan to recognize the tenth anniversary of September 11, 2011, a
diverse group of faith leaders and organizations are partnering to plan a
series of events to mark the day. As vice-president of the Colorado Council

of Churches (which is one of the sponsoring groups), I am pleased to invite

your participation. The theme for the series is SHADOW AND LIGHT: A

TIME OF REMEMBRANCE AND HOPE.

The series will begin with an open house and community gathering on Saturday, September
3 from 5:00-8:00pm at the Colorado Muslim Society - Masjid Abu Bakr - located at 2071 S.
Parker Road, Denver. The leaders and members of the Colorado Muslim Society are hosting

the event to help generate a better understanding of Islam and to promote the goal of fostering

peace, harmony and tolerance among all people of faith and goodwill. A vegetarian meal will

be served. As a sign of respect, attendees should be prepared to remove their shoes if entering

the prayer space at the mosque. Women are encouraged to bring a head covering if they want to

tour the prayer space.

On Sunday, September 11, 2011, opportunities
for remembrance and learning are planned.

CONVERSATIONS THAT MATTER at St.
John’s Episcopal Cathedral, 1350 Washington
St. in Denver from 1:30 to 3:30pm. These
conversations will be facilitated by local faith
leaders, community leaders, and interfaith
advocates. Topics will include: “People of Faith
Speak Out: What do I love and what troubles me
about my tradition?” and “What are the sources
of our greatest fears of each other?” From 3:30
to 4:30pm, a joint session of Conversations That
Matter will be led by James Laurie (Jonny 5) of
the Flobots. A light supper will then be served.

That evening from 6:00 to 7:15pm, a multi-
faith, community-wide service, A SERVICE OF
REMEMBRANCE, HEALING, AND HOPE, is
being planned by Muslim, Jewish, and Christian
faith leaders. The planners have affirmed the
following quotation as the underlying intent for
the service:

For nearly a decade now, since the
attacks of September 11, 2001, we
Americans have known without a
doubt that any hope for a peaceful
world will require profound
engagement among the world’s
religions. (The Very Rev. Samuel T. Lloyd I11,
Dean of the Washington National Cathedral)

As each of us prepares to remember, I encourage
conversation in homes and among friends and
neighbors. What have we learned about our
world, our communities, and ourselves since that
tragic day?

Blessings —Rev. Janet

Get Connected
Aug. 14 at our
Mini-Ministry Fair
Come to the Fellowship Hall
between 8:45am and 12:15pm on
August |4 to celebrate “Learning

with St. Luke’s” and “Music and Arts”
as they share their ministry!

This is a great way to meet the
people who serve on these teams,
learn how each team ministers to
our community, and get involved in

these ministries yourself.

If you have any questions, please feel
free to contact Julie Brower at

julie_af _brower©yahoo.com or Lynda

Fickling at 303-791-0659 X20 or
lynda©stlukeshr.com.

(
H.A.A.T. Force: South
Metro Fall Kickoff Event

On September 22, 2011 from 4:30

to 8:00pm we will be holding our fall
kickoff event. It will be held at Café 180
located at 3315 S. Broadway. Due to
space limitations at Café 180 we will have
to limit the number of attendees. Thus
we will be selling tickets for $10 and a
free will donation will be collected at the
event. Pizza, salad, a dessert & drinks will
be served. We will have entertainment
and a local artist will be signing posters
that she donated to us.

Please contact Peter Reif, 303-263-7225
for more information.
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FROM REV. BRAD MISSIONS Q

Have You
Seen Jesus
My Lord?

One of our favorite songs at

Family Camp this summer
was “Have You Seen Jesus My

Guatemala - Spring 2012

by Laura Richards  For the past seven years, St. Luke’s has
been sending Mission teams to Guatemala. We are
currently in the planning stages for our March 2012 trip.
The focus of this trip will be building a cinderblock
school in the rural area of Lemoa. We recently were made
aware of a “Cornstalk School” about 2 miles west of
central Lemoa. The school has 2 classrooms of
cinderblock and 4 classrooms literally built from
cornstalks. The cornstalk classrooms have dirt floors

Rev. Bradley
Laurvick . o
Associate Minister Lord”. This is an old campfire

favorite of mine from my days
at church camp. The chorus continues, “have You
seen Jesus my Lord he’s here in plain view, take a which get very muddy during the rainy season. This
look, open your eyes, he'll show it to you”. causes health issues with the students. In March 2011, community representatives presented

Pura Vida with an estimate for building 3-4 cinderblock classrooms to replace some of the

As I sat in the mountains with the picturesque i . :
cornstalk classrooms. Given the value that Pura Vida and our St. Luke’s teams place upon

views, the fresh air, and the sounds of our St. Luke’s

family enjoying everything God’s world has to offer education we feel this will be an exciting opportunity for us to pursue next year.

it was easy to see what the song was talking about. As in the past, those team members who sponsor students attending school in Guatemala will
But now I'm back home, stuck in traffic, managing have an opportunity to meet with their child while on the trip. We are also planning to build
a busy schedule, and secing more lightbulbs than chicken coops for needy families and hold bible camps with the children.

sunny days and starry nights. I miss the mountains. . . . L
y 8y fy g Due to the overwhelming interest we have already received regarding this project, we are

The funny thing is, Jesus being in plain view hasn’t scheduling two back-to-back mission trips in March 2012. This will enable us to meet various
changed... Only I have. That whole “take a look, scheduling needs of our volunteers while also providing the additional help the people of

open your eyes” thing seems to be my problem. So Guatemala need. Volunteers will have the option of going on the trip during;

I’'m stopping right now. 1) Week 1 — March 16-25 (tentative dates) -OR-

Stopping the things I am doing, if only for a 2) Week 2 — March 23- April 1 (tentative dates)

moment, to look. There it is. And when I feel like I The cost for a one week trip has not been finalized (due to fluctuating airfares) but in the past
can’t see it again, I will have to stop once more. And | the cost has been approximately $1,650 per person. More information about this trip can be

I need your help, actually, we all need each others found on the Pura Vida website (puravida.org). This website includes several journals, written
help with this. by former St. Luke’s missionaries, which describe our activities and missions work over the

past few years. Also, due to the nature of this construction project, we will be enforcing the

The final verse of the song asks us to recognize the
Pura Vida age policy which requires that youth be at least 15 years of age to go on the trip.

divine presence we share together. “have you ever
stood in The Family, with the Lord there in your If you have any questions about the March 2012 trip, please email Laura Richards
midst, seen the face of Christ on each other, then (corichards©aol.com).

L'say, youve seen Jesus my Lord”. This statement In addition, you are invited to attend our initial planning meeting on Sunday August 28

at 12:15pm. The meeting will be held in Rm 213 and is open to anyone interested in our
church’s mission work in Guatemala. If you definitely plan to attend the trip, please bring a
check for the initial deposit of $200.

- d ©

St. Luke’s Participates In Love INC National Training
by Carl Cleveland  Four members of St. Luke’s traveled to Boise, ID the week of Jun 13th

is true for me every time we gather together as St.
Luke’s family. I invite you to “take a look” with me,
as we open our eyes to this divine presence that fills
Cur everyday lives.

Our mission

to learn more about the national model for Love In The Name of Christ affiliates and learn i’:’: Er
how we can strengthen our own partner, Love INC of Littleton. We were also blessed with the L mEEE
opportunity to tour the Love INC in Treasure Valley, ID which has been in operation for over 18 and communi

years transforming lives in their community in wonderful ways. St. Luke’s participants included,
Rev. Doug McKinney, Love INC of Littleton Executive Director, Cindy Raap, Clearinghouse
Coordinator, Nita Dunn, Volunteer Co-Chair for Thrift Shop planning and operations, and Carl Cleveland, Board Member. Also, on the trip were
Kari Mason and Steve Graber. Five of the six made the road trip together across the greenest Wyoming and Utah landscapes I have ever seen.

In the Mimé

We learned about proven tools and processes, saw them in action during our tour of the local Love INC affiliate operations, networked with people
from affiliates across the nation, and came away with great visions for the future. The most powerful message reinforced for all of us is that Love INC
is truly in partnership with member churches to transform lives of people in need through caring, sustained relationships. While charity is a part

of the model, Love INC goes beyond to developmental compassion in which both the giver and the recipient engage in finding solutions to needs
in a way the empowers the recipient to take charge of their life. The volunteers get actively involved by getting to know the individuals and their
stories. And all we do is modeled in excellence and love. It is a mission that neither Love INC nor a single church can perform alone. Together, in
partnership, we can do so much more in the community, as we follow the teachings of Jesus to empower and love people in need.

Love INC of Littleton now has 20 partner churches including St. Luke’s and 17 other affiliated churches involved in mission of love to serve our
community. Each month hundreds of volunteers come together from these churches to share Christ’s love through a wide variety of ministries
designed to fill gaps in existing community services serving nearly 200 clients. It’s exciting and the future is bright. If you want to know more about
Love INC, go to www.loveinclittleton.org and watch for opportunities to support our community with Love In The Name of Christ.
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VOLUNTEER TO SERVE

CONGREGATIONAL

to Serve

Love cannot remain by itself, it has
no meaning. Love has to be put into

action, and that action is service.
—Mother Teresa of Calcutta

Ushers: Assists in the weekly
worship service by ensuring
worshippers are attended to during the services. Ushers
typically serve on a quarterly basis. If you would enjoy
serving our community on Sundays please call. Spéritual
Gifis: Helps, Hospitality Meeting Time/Place: Rotating
Sundays at 8:00am, 9:30am or 11:00am Contact: Shawn
Slade 303-660-6113 Shawn.Slade©leicaus.com

Lynda Fickling
Director of

Servant Ministry/
Spiritual Director

Grocery Certificate Team: Help sell our grocery
certificates on Sunday mornings. It’s a wonderful way to
meet and welcome others here at St. Luke’s. The grocery
certificate program is a “Fund Raising” function for the
church. Every time people purchase the certificates, a
donation is made by one of the local grocery stores to
St. Luke’s. Members generally work one Sunday per
month selling certificates between services. Spiritual
Gifts: Helps, Giving, Leadership Contact: Paula
Severseike 720-519-1194 seikes©comcast.net or Marilyn
Bacon 303-791-7649 jamesnmarilyn©msn.com

Caring Connection: The Caring Connection provides
support to members of St. Luke’s and the surrounding
community by making companion visits, taking meals

to families in need, running errands or providing
transportation. Spiritual Gifts: Helps, Hospitality, Mercy,
Faith, Giving, Evangelism, Healing Meeting Time/
Place: varied Contact: Nancy Jackson 303-798-2713
nlnjackson©comcast.net

Altar Team: The Altar Team helps createand maintain a
worshipful experience at St. Luke’s. Our team members
design, create and change the banners for the Christian
seasons. We plan and implement the Advent decorations
in the Sanctuary and extend them into Fellowship Hall.
We provide an expression of remembrance through
poinsettias at Christmas and spring flowers at Easter. We
are responsible for the elements, set-up and clean up each
month for communion. We also maintain the candles and
silk plants. We welcome new members! Spiritual Gifts:
Helps, Hospitality, Leadership, Administration, Creativity
Meeting Time/Place: Varies with season Contact: Julia
Murrow 303-791-7437 juliamurrow®©gmail.com or Kathy
Swier 303-683-4620 kaswier©q.com

To Discover more about your own Spiritual Gifts
and where you may serve best, visit www.stlukeshr.com
and beginning serving where God has given you talents
and gifts! If you are searching for a place to connect at
St. Luke’s, please contact Lynda Fickling, Director of
Servant Ministry, x20 lynda©stlukeshr.com or Bruce
Pawley, Co-Leader for Lay Leadership, 303-471-8353
brucepawley©comcast.net or Karin Wesson,
Co-Leader for Lay Leadership, 303-683-0196
karin©thewessons.com and/or stop by our Get
Connected Center

We are Called )

Y,

Brenda Schafer

CARE

PRAYER CONCERNS
Please stop by the
Information Center, by
the front door, where
you will find the updated
Prayer Concerns lists.
Contact Rev. Sallie Suby-Long or Brenda
Schafer if you have any additions/removals.
303-791-0659 x32, leave a note on the front

As of
Aug. 1, 2011

Rev. Sallie ! .
Suby-Long Office Administrator desk, or emalil at sallie©stlukeshr.com or
Associate Minister brenda©stlukeshr.com
Maria Viera Harris Kim Burch Scott Hart (husband of Little
(friend of Cindy Barlow) (Allison Wrights sister) School teacher)
Denise More Bill Lee Jeannette Walker
iend of Jenny Stevenson) Randy Carroll (Kristen Foster’s (colleague of Kay Swanson)
Helen Mueller tend’s husband) John Crouse
(Cindy Markham’s mother) Charles Mervine (Marcy Suntken’s father)
Sonia Cajanda (Mercedes (Ken Mervines father) Louise McGill
VonNormanns sister) Kristy Tafolla (Kay Swanson’s (Sharon Oliver’s mother)
Dustin Baird cousins daughter) Pat Eller (John & Marge
(friend of Luceros) Jeff Henderson Harpers son-in-laws father)
Mandy Paul (family friend of Darcy Grannis Victoria Mason
Kay Swanson) (Susan _Johnsons sister law) Blake Willman
Kathy Rich (Ms. Kays friend) Patty Colligan (LiséTakayamas cousins son)
Mel Ludlam (Jerry Hechts sister) Harold & Helen Nix
(Les Ludlam’s uncle) Tom Gabel (Caroll Gaberts bother &
Curtis Hall (family friend of the Haas) sister-in-law)
(Debbie Newbys brother) Louise Huntman Rollie Cahalane (Charlie & Jan
John Thompson (Lisa Schuth’s mother) Rufiens friend)
(Julie Ramsett’s father) Ruby Gray Judy Dryer
Don Leidig (Bob & Christy (Lisé Takayamas mother) Kathy Bazz (Bobbi Kings sister)
Rowes friend) Heather Obertier Ronald Ursin
Mike Quinn Judy Austin (Lynda Ficklings father)
(Pat Ludwigs nephew) (MaryJo Webers sister) Carol Carnahan
Kenny Sharpe Mike Breneman (Scott & Lynda  Gail Strawn
Dayna Paxton Fickling’s brother-in-law) —  Sharon Greer
(Craig Ballards’ sister) Megan Land (Ralph Greer’s daughter)
Mpyles Krick Brooke Giellis (Fileen Law’s Jack Jones
(friend of Amy McDowell) [riends daughter) Beth Turner
Carolyn Cooper Helen Burton (Eileen Law & Susan Maholland,
(Angela Fuller’ friend’s 8 Joyce Eyer friend) Majorie, Elaine & Chris
month old daughter) Lorin Jackman Bergmeier
Mie Eckhoff Bill Dearasaugh Vicky Hertel
(Mary Harpers sons friend) Char Jackman (Sandi Thompson’s mother)
Friend of Brian Welch (Rachel Nolders friend) Patty Hertel
Connie Bruhn Jordan Obertier (Sandi Thompsons sister)
(Cheryl Wolff's sister) David Ayres Labelle Lucero
Karin Mason (Keith Ayres’ brother) (Gov Luceros mother)
(Victoria Masons sister) Norma Whitakers mother, Jane  Linda Youn,
Alex Daniels (Nancy Lataitis’ Erika Waldheim (friend of Peter ~ Potter ﬁzmii (Charlie & Jan
Jamily friend) & Alicia Waldheim) Rufien’s daughter’ family) —
Steve Z\g};mh/ee Berty Kieser Graydon Dowis
Kevin & Renee Parker (Michelle (Bonnie Funks mother)
Walters' friends) Scot Trosper SWQ{HHIEE TO;?
Bill Harold (Norm Veach’s nephew) 77771)1; B E?AS w}j 7ih on y
(Nancy Obertier’s cousin) Jeff Lee ;j%ﬂsﬁg\/f Y eir friend,
Darrell & Billie (wife) Aderman  Jane Riegel )7 dl 2:” art Z "
(friends of Rick & Louise Annie Schoenhals (friend of the % 5 Connie S Zoo er”b erzn
Jasper) Muscianisi family) v €£ assing of Floyds brother,
Jack Fleming Betty Dunlap ISZ qrif/ﬂoemal/;er .
(Julie Browers father) Patty Norton Ly ”/7 Fie Vi ing on the passing of
Lori Lieberman Joyce Buchanan Ri /:Z;ZE e, Art Ussin "
(friend of Jane Damsgard) (Joan Goddard’s mother) ick & Louise Jasper on the
Donna Craven Anne Thomas passing of their friend, Ross
(friend of Cindy Barlows) Gail Abernathy Megaughey ) .
Jerry Miyaki (Mi/z};} uncle Dave McQuerry (Bud & Sharon Ly 72” Monzzgn ¢ on %Dtlhﬁ;lng o
Kevin Freymeyer Scholles friend) /) egm;t cinciomjj a /;
(friend of Greg Nolder) Gene Blair (Sharon Scholles Jolm & Terri h”,r ¢ ”’Zr ¢
Michael & Lona Cram brother-in-law) @.méznﬁﬂ”f j}j m}]mot er
(friends of Nita Dunn) Brandon Coonfield (Sharon ok g 'Cdﬂurc i on th
Randy Still (Rake & Jennifer Scholles nephew) Fran - Lin ’ I;Z;," s GZ tne
Jiangs neighbor) Val Kain (Val Clark’s aunt) Vi 75‘” ngof Lzln $ uncie,
Steve Irons (Bill Lees friend) Bonnie Snodgress N £ mg év”f. Veach on th
Doug Bryden (friend of Betty Halderman) orm O Becrie Vedc 01;1 e
(Kay Swansons father) Jared Finco passing of ]\bfarms Jather,
Scott Sl/;ﬁﬁeld (Alicia (Elena Lynch’s nieghbor) dN orm ‘ch 6’157' y "
Waldheims friends son) Regina Oetting (Brian & Janice Edee Worth and family on the

Rod Prentice (Betsy Keyacks
friend)
Laura McCoy
(Kay Oscai friend)
Tammy Ege
(Rachel Nolders friend)
Carol Vestal
(Rachel Nolders friend)
Jerry Keyack
(Betsy Keyacks brother)

Ernster’ friend)

Daniel Nall (Cathy Schufreiders
son)

Tom Metz
(Andrew Metzs father)

Lexi Skye Petersen
(Steve & Linda Marschike
granddaughter)

Elaine Plamp
(Greg Plamp’s mother)

passing of Edee’s husband,
Bob Worth

CONGRATULATIONS TO:

Brad Klein & Erin Laurvick on
their marriage 6/24

Julie Polikoff on the birth of her
grandson, Logan James

Charlie & Bonnie Williams on
the birth of their great-
granddaughter, Azé;son Benight



OUR STORIES

LOVE INC

More ﬁ'om Les: A Long Lost Acquaintance
by Rev. Les Ludlam, St. Lukes Lay Associate Pastor 1993-1997

It was 1977 and the Denver area was booming! Things were looking up in the
energy industry and with Wyoming coal mines under development, Oil Shale
economics appearing favorable, and oil drilling success in the Rocky Mountain
Opverthrust Belt, my employer, ARCO, had decided to expand its presence to
Denver. Space in a newly constructed building in downtown Denver had been
leased and we were moving in!

It was a new era for the company! With a new building, new office furnishings
were in order. The floor where my new offices were to be located had a large
conference room in the middle of the floor, facing west. The decision was made to
furnish this office with equipment that was ”a little nicer,” and since visitors from
other companies would likely use it, a successful image was to be subtly presented.

The centerpiece for this conference room was to be a custom-built blond
hardwood table. It had elegant rounded ends and round center supports so there
were no table legs at the corners.

I learned that the table and chairs would cost over $10,000! The table arrived and
the building manager soon discovered that there was a problem; the table was too
large to fit through the doorway into the conference room! (“A good engineer
could have anticipated that, I thought to myself.”)

A quick decision by the building manager and a quick call to a local cabinet-maker
solved the problem. This beautiful table was neatly cut in half! Then it was placed
in the Conference room. At the same time, a hole was cut in the top of the table to
accommodate the state of the art (for that era) cabling for conference call receivers
and transmitters.

Fast Forward to 2008. In was late summer, 2008. I had finished my appointment
at Thornton UMC, and my request to affiliate with St. Luke’s as retired Clergy
had been accepted. Rev. Janet invited me to meet with and be introduced to the St.
Luke’s staff at their regular Tuesday morning meeting in the Conference Room on
the main floor, across from the Kitchen and Fellowship Hall.

As I sat there in the staff meeting, listening to what was happening in the life of the
church, Tlooked at the table where we were sitting.

It was familiar... Very familiar! Blond hardwood, elegant rounded ends, supported
in the center so there were no table legs at the corners. And then the clincher! The
table had been cut in half and there was a round hole cut in the top. I realized
suddenly that this was the same table that had been purchased by ARCO 20 years
before!

I learned later that the table had been bought from a company in Lakewood that
specializes in the resale of used office furniture.

High hopes and grand plans of the 1970’s and 80’s had gone, ARCO had gone,
I had gone on to another Division of the Company, and eventually left the oil
industry and entered the ministry. But the table had not gone.

For me, seeing this table was like seeing a long lost acquaintance, it was an
encounter with something else that had survived the energy industry crash of the
1980’s.

A metaphor: I thought to myself, “that lovely table is a metaphor for St. Luke’s

> »

experience in the late 1980’.” St. Luke’s has survived some difficult times and
throughout that difficult time has continued to do what the church was meant
to do — serve the people and community in mission and love. The table had also
survived difficult times and continued to do what it was meant to be and do, just

in a different setting.

If you have a moment, go to the Conference Room and reflect what this table’s life
has been like and how it continues to do what it does best. Then think about St.
Lukess life and ministry in this community and thank God that we continue to do

God bless us all! Rev. Les

what we do best.

What’s Up at
Love INC

Did you know that 60%

of nursing home residents

have one or less visitors
per year? Love INC is partnering with Bessie’s
Hope, a local non-profit, to bring joy into the lives
of our resident elderly in two local nursing homes.
These group visits transform the atmosphere by
engaging each senior in a number of activitivities
and conversations.

Saturday Visits (Aug. 27): 9:00-9:30am (Orientation)
9:30-10:15am (visit) at Cherrelyn Manor House
Care, 5555 S. Elati St., Littleton, CO 80120

Wednesday Visits: 6:00-6:20pm (Orientation) 6:20-
7:15pm (visit) at Clare Bridge, 9160 S. University
Blvd., Highlands Ranch, CO 80126

Visitation teams of up to |8 volunteers work well.
Each visit includes a 30 minute orientation -
once the one-time orientation is completed,
volunteers need to arrive |10 minutes prior

to the visit. Cindy Chumacas is Love INC’s
coodinator - please contact Cindy if interested-
cacl 162@yahoo.com or 720-320-7255

Love INC Helpline: Sometimes just talking
with someone about a concern or need can be
helpful. Love INC volunteers are here to listen
with a compassionate ear, to link callers with
resources in the community and to pray with
and for you. Call the Love INC Helpline at
303-794-LOVE (5683)

Teen Clothing volunteers needed:

A partner church will be offering 100 Love
INC teens the opportunity to select clothing as
they prepare for school on the first and second
weekends of August. Lots of help is needed in
sorting, displaying, staffing and concluding the
event each weekend. Call Love INC to

connect with the coordinator of the event.
303-732-5925 (admin line) or e-mail us at
info©@loveinclittleton.org

Upcoming Event:

Love INC Empty Bowl Event - Save the date!

October 6,201 | at the Pinehurst Country Club.

We are looking for POTTERS and WOOD
WORKERS now to donate the hand crafted
bowls for the event. See the flyer. Purchase
tickets on the Home page.

©®




CHILDREN?’S

MINISTRY

Jake’s Take

Woof! Woof! Jake, Ms. Sharon’s dog, here.| am on the
Children’s Beat, sniffing out and reporting all the latest news.

As you can see my friend, Tucker, the golden retriever; has
retired from this column and has moved on to sniffing out news
in his own backyard. Along with Tucker went his human, Ms. Melanie. She was a
fantastic Assistant Director of Children’s Ministry for the past 6 months but her
parttime job at Quantum Corporation was expanded to a full-time position so
she needed to step down as part of the St. Luke’s staff. But she will remain very
active in Children’s Ministry as a volunteer here and we will see her in many other
capacities at St. Luke’s including music and drama. Congratulations Ms. Melanie
and thank you so very much for your smiles and your hard work - we will miss
you on staff! But | have sniffed out a new occupant of the Children’s Ministry office
and it is Dawn Johnson! Welcome Ms. Dawn as the new Assistant Director of
Children’s Ministry! | have seen Dawn around here a lot. She is very familiar with
how things work around St. Luke’s and will be a great addition to the staff. She is
so passionate about children’s spiritual growth and having fun, | bet she’ll even let
me come hang out with the kids occasionally. | also heard with my very sensitive
canine ears that Ms. Sam will be doing more with Children’s Ministry - this is
fantastic news.VWWow! What a team! | hope they all bring me lots of doggie treats!

Another big bow-wow shout out and thank you

to Anne Hamilton, Tami Clement, the outstanding
teachers and assistants and pastors for making this
summer’s Wacky Wednesdays a huge success
and a fun time for all. Each Wednesday the kids
participated in chapel time, crafts and games.Thank
you to those who attended we hope to see you
back again next summer!

PEAK Adventures 9:30am Sunday School (K-4th)
is experiencing an amazing curriculum “Peace &
Justice: Seeds of Love” July 24-August 28. Coming
Up: Aug. 14 - Games:“Seeds of Generosity: Sharing What We Have with Others”
Aug. 2| - Science:“Seeds of Understanding: Love Your Enemies”

Aug. 28 - Storytelling:“Seeds of Peace: Let there be peace on earth, and let it begin
with me”

We continue to collect items for The Gathering Place through August 28.
Please donate: New packages of underwear and socks for boys and girls. (All
sizes needed - baby, toddler, small, medium and large.) Items for Hygiene Bags:
Toothbrush, Toothpaste, Comb and Travel size: Soap, Shampoo, Conditioner and
Deodorant. Items for Baby Care Baggies: (Small or travel-size) Lotion, Shampoo,
Powder,Wet wipes. Drop items off in the Goliath area downstairs. Thank You!

The next Family Movie Night is Friday,August 26 at 6:45pm. Put on your pjs,
grab the family and pillows and join us for “Rango”! We'll provide yummy popcorn.
We love Family Movie Night!!!

Attention: 3rd-6th graders - come learn to be an Acolyte. Bring a parent with
you. Pizza Provided! Sunday Aug. 28 at 12:15pm. RSVP to Ms. Sharon 303-791-0659
x27 sharon®©stlukeshr.com

WE NEED YOU! We have opportunities to serve in Children’s Ministry and will
provide a very thorough servant training in early September. Check out the
Sunday School servant schedule on our website or contact us and let us
know what you would be interested in.You truly make a difference to our kids.

SLY, Jr. (5th & 6th graders) will kick off September | I! Look for the full schedule
on our website soon!! We have lots of fun and fellowship planned!!!!

Please let Sharon, Dawn & Sam know if you have any questions.They'd be happy
to help you when they are done rubbing my tummy.

This is Jake, signing out until next month!

Sending everyone wet doggie kisses! VWoof!

\ S

.
Samantha Leahy
Director of Childcare

Sharon Oliver Dawn Johnson
Director of Asst. Director of
Children’s Ministry ~ Children’s Ministry

O
St. Luke’s Kvds
Growing with God

News & Notes:

VBS “Shake It Up Café” was a huge success this
summer. We had 305 kids attend Morning VBS and
68 kids for Evening VBS! AND we collected nearly
900 pounds of food for DenUM! Alex Phair
summed it up on the last day of VBS: “I want a
thousand more days of VBS!” Thanks to all of the
children who came to VBS to carry out God’s recipe
of love and all of the volunteers and staff that made
VBS happen. You are amazing and such blessings to
the lives of our children! God is good!

Upcoming Events BUZZ:

Sundays July 24- August 28 - PEAK Sunday
School “Peace & Justice: Seeds of
Love” 9:30am

Tuesday August 16 - Children’s Ministry
Team Meeting 6:30pm

Friday August 26 - Family Movie Night
6:45pm “Rango”

Sunday August 28 - Blessing of Teachers
& Backpacks (all services)
Acolyte Training 12:15pm

September Events:

Sept. | | - SLY, Jr. Kick Off!
Sept.7 & || - Servant Training
Sept. 16 & 17 - “Dear Edwina”

. /




CHILDREN’S MINISTRY WELCOME NEW MEMBERS! ﬂ

N . \ . L
Little School News: Welcoming our newest members of St. Luke’s and their reasons for joining our
e < community. Contact Lynda Fickling for more info x20 lynda©stlukeshr.com

Ready! Set! Go!

August is a very busy month
with Little School gearing up
for the beginning of school
on Sept. 6. Teachers will be
preping their rooms, taking

Kay Swanson

B{;&%ﬁ;g; Ist Aid training and CPR, as
- well as continuing education, £ - ’
\TV'J\"E N }I. =4 to beas well-prepared as Paul & Shannon Kurt & Dena Fisher Fred & Lisa Schuth ‘Veﬁ‘el
" possible. There will be lots of Connolly “We like the comfort and ~ St. Lukes is the right fit for our

scurrying 'far.oun'd behind the size of the church and Jamily and are thrilled to have
scenes anticipating many new enjoy the messages from  found a program with so many
faces for fall. the pulpit.” opportunities for our children to
REMEMBER: Little grow in their faith.”

School does have 3 yr. old
openings as well as a few 4’s, so if you get a
new neighbor or friend looking for a preschool
be sure to have them CHECK US OUT!

Little School Calendar:

e Teachers report August 24

¢ Parent’s Open House - 6:00pm Thursday Corbett & Kristin
September 1, 2011

¢ Off for Labor Day weekend

¢ Children’s Open House - 10:00am-noon
Tuesday September 6, 2011

¢ School begins for MWF children Wednesday
September 7 at 9:00am

¢ School begins for T/TH children Thursday
September 8 at 9:00am

THERE IS ALWAYS OPPORTUNITY TO BE
INVOLVED AT LITTLE SCHOOL. Please
keep us in mind if you need a “Kid Fix” or would
like to be a grandparent. We also appreciate

Foster “Fusion” Jerry & Maryellen Davis

Bernie & Jean Ted & Judy Dreyer Brian & Michelle Welch

substitute teachers (a paid position) to allow our . ' ] ;

teachers time off. If you are interested you need Battaglin “Friendly “This church is the most “St. Luke’s engages our sense of
to love children, have patience and flexibility people, caring when [riendly and caring church — community, our love in Jesus
and enjoy having the time of your life! Please Bernie was in the - We having been coming Christ as our savior and a
contact Ms. Kay at kay©stlukeshr.com if you are hospital, convenient Jor 15 years and decided to  warm, welcoming home for our
interested in putting your name on our sub list. location.” make it official.” children and entire family.”

As always we would appreciate your prayers as we

prepare for our16th year of Little School!! Gregory & Blair Strickland ‘I: feélt like home from the very beginning and we love

raising our family within the church.”

Blessings, —Ms. Kay and Staff :-)
\. /

Cambodia Student Scholarships s, v G

Striving to make a positive and productive difference in the lives of Cambodian children.

St. Luke’s and friends have been supporting students in Cambodia with Academic Scholarships for over 10 years! Dalay
Lawrence (St. Luke’s former Missionary in Residence - pictured at right with her family) is excited to be translating over
40 Thank You and informational letters to send on to current sponsors. The scholarships are given to selected students
that come from families that wouldn't be able to send their children to an all day school. Many of the children end

up staying home and helping with sibling care, garden work, or taking care of the daily family needs. With a once a year $100 scholarshlp, they have the
opportunity to have an education—an education that otherwise wouldn’t be available to them.

St. Luke’s visited Cambodia in 2001 and 2002 and had the opportunity to meet with many of the children we currently support. Dalay and I were able to
visit with Rev. Joseph Chan and his wife last year, in San Francisco during one of their state side trips. They were able to give us positive and encouraging
news about how the scholarships are making a huge difference for many children. Rev. Chan and his wife actively work with children all through
Cambodia; however have a special connection with the Seim Reap community, where many of our sponsored students live. Our goal and prayer is to
increase our sponsored student list by at least one each year. Unfortunately, our students “needing sponsorships” grows much more than that each year. The
word is out that lives are changing because of our scholarships and more requests are coming in. We need your prayers and your support, if you would

like to learn more about sponsoring a student, please go to our website today www.helpcambodianstudents.com, the site will answer all your questions and
have pictures of students currently hoping for a sponsor. If you need more information or would like to talk with someone, please feel free to contact Dalay
Lawrence at: dydalay©gmail.com or laurie.gilbert77©gmail.com.



ﬂ FEEDING OUR SPIRITS & OUR MINDS

(

The Spirituality and Wellness Team has
begun planning a new series of programs for
the 2011/2012 St. Luke’s calendar.

To guide our planning we are returning to the results of the church-wide
‘Wellness Inventory, as well as feedback from last year’s workshops.

If you have ever wondered: What is spirituality? How can I find my
spiritual self? Where does a spiritual journey go anyway?

Then wed like to offer you engaging speakers, thoughtful conversation,
and the Gracious Space to explore some possible answers. We invite you
to “put a hold” on the following dates:

Tuesday, October 11, 2011

Tuesday, January 17, 2012

Tuesday, March 6, 2012

Look for more information about the 2011/2012 Spirituality and
Wellness seties in upcoming issues of 7he Chronicle, the weekly bulletin,
and Ministry Moments. Spirituality and Wellness programs are open to
the entire St. Luke’s community — bring your friends. (If you have an
interest in joining our planning team, please talk with Reverend Sallie.)

.

~N
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“The organized unit of United Methodist Women
shall be a community of women whose purpose is to

United ) Fnow God and to experience freedom as whole persons
Methodist through Jesus Christ; to develop a creative supportive
WOI"I'.‘.EJ"I. Jellowship; and to expand epts of mission through

1 IR A b

participation in the global ministries of the church.”
Patches Past & Present: The fall kick-off meeting will be held on

% atches Sunday, September 11 at 2:00pm. The afternoon
will be filled with skits telling the history of mission

ast }  work. Quilts will also be on display. Our mission

: will be the Douglas County School District Family

# reseny Food program. Join us for pie and beverages.

Subgroups of United Methodist Women at St. Luke’s UMC:

* Simply Saturday: First Saturday of the month, 8:3010:30am; bring
a breakfast item to share. Women ages 18 and up are invited to participate
in a time of devotions, deepening our faith, relationship building, and
mission work. For more information, please contact Lynda Fickling at
Lynda©stlukeshr.com or 303-791-0659 x20.

* Book Group: Fourth Monday of the month, Room 206, Afternoon
meeting 1:00pm, Evening meeting 7:00pm, August 22 - The Color of Water
by James McBride

September 26 Saving CeeCee Honeycurt by Beth Hoffman

October 24 Zetoin by Dave Eggers

November 28 The Miracles of Santo Fico by D.L. Smith

For more information, please call Renae Parra at 303-683-0872. To be
added to the email mailing list, send a request to RenaeParra©aol.com

* Itch to Stitch: Third Wednesdays of the month, 7:00-8:30pm
downstairs near the Children’s Library. No meetings during the summer.
For more information, please call Fran West at 303-797-7107.

* Women’s Night Out: First Monday of the month, 6:30pm various
locations. For more information, please contact Sandy Frasier at Sandy.
Frasier©yahoo.com or Elaine Carlstrom at ecarlstrom©comcast.net.

MarkYour Calendars:

- Sunday, Sept. 11: United Methodist Women Fall Kick-off, 2:00-4:00pm
- Sept. 17: District Annual Meeting 9:00am-3:00pm in Colorado Springs
- Nov. 4: UMW Hosting World Community Day, 8:30-noon

Keep Connected:

Rocky Mountain Conference UMW Website: www.rmcumw.org
Women’s Division website: http://new.gbgm-umc.org/umw/

UMCOR (UM Committee on Relief): http://new.gbgm-umc.org/umcor
Visit www.UMWOnline.net to network with others and share resources.

Learning with St. Luke’s

Adult Christian Education at St. Luke’s has a new name: Learning
with St. Luke’s. This new name reflects the many different ways

and opportunities inside and outside the walls of St. Luke’s. We are
offering numerous courses spanning a diverse subject base. To sustain
our variety of courses, we need facilitators to foster discussion and create
an atmosphere of intellectual and spiritual growth. If this interests you,
Jjoin us for a facilitation training session on August 28 at 12:15pm.

Signups begin August 14 at St. Luke’s and via the website.

NEW Learning with St. Luke’s offerings:
* BIBLE © A GLANCE -THE NEW TESTAMENT begins

September 18 and will meet every Sunday from 11:00am-noon. This
class is open to anyone, regardless of experience or comfort level with
the New Testament. From Matthew to Revelation, journey with one
another through an overview of the New Testament.

* CONFIRMATION FOR ADULTS If you have ever been
curious as to what our youth go through on their confirmation
journey or want to get to know what Methodism is all about then
Confirmation for Adults will be for you. Gain an overview of the
United Methodist Church and what St Luke’s is all about through
insightful discussion and participation. This course commences on
Sept. 18, meeting every Sunday at 12:15-2:30pm through Dec. 18.
*WORLD RELIGIONS We are very excited to offer short term
studies beginning this fall with a look at World Religions. Join one
another as we look for background and a greater understanding of
what individuals around the world are devoted to and how it impacts
our lives. This course starts September 18, meeting Sunday evenings
from 5:00-6:30pm until October 30.

* MICAH SERIES A class where we take on the objective laid to
us in Micah 6:8 “What does the Lord require of you? To act justly
and love mercy and to walk humbly with your God.” We are going
to discuss social justice issues and what we can do as Christians in
response. Join us Sundays from 11:00am-noon beginning Sept. 11, or
Tuesdays 7:00-8:00pm beginning on September 13.

Plus our continuing opportunities for learning:

¢ CAFE ST. LUKE’S (An Orientation of St. Luke’s) 9:30am 2nd
Sunday of the month: Sept. or Nov. Meet Rev. Janet & Lynda in Rm 213
* CHRISTIAN CONNECTION Adult Sunday morning class
studying books of topical interest and chosen by the class.

* SERVANT BY DESIGN Sundays, Sept. 11-Oct. 30, 6:30-
8:30pm Discover who you are... Why are YOU here? What do YOU

do best? What are YOU passionate abour? What do You value? What

are Your priorities? Begin your journey to a God-centered life by
discovering how you are designed to serve. Discover your: Life gifts
and Spiritual gifts (What you do best!) Personality type and Values (7he
places or atmospheres that give you the most energy) Passion (The purposes
God placed in your heart). Signup online www.stlukeshr.com or at the
Get Connected Center. Cost is $13.00. Lynda Fickling x20
lynda©stlukeshr.com or Brenda Schafer brenda®©hotmail.com

* CONTEMPLATIVE FELLOWSHIP

* DISCIPLE (7, 1], I11, IV, Jesus & the Gospels)

* FINANCIAL PEACE UNIVERSITY

* GAP GROUP

* JUST FAITH

* LIVE,LAUGH, LOVE CLUB

* MONDAY MORNING METHODISTS

* OPEN MINDS:A SPIRITUAL DIALOGUE

*WESLEY WRITERS

For more information please contact Andy Amick at
andyamick©yahoo.com or 720-733-0693 or Rev. Brad Laurvick.



MUSIC & ARTS

Welcome Jennifer
Ferguson as Associate
Director of Music Ministry

Jennifer Ferguson joined St. Luke’s as

the Associate Director of Music Ministry
in the summer of 2011. She is also the
Artistic Director of the Cherry Creek
Children’s Chorus and the Director of
the Colorado Women’s Chorale. Jennifer
earned her music education degree from
Saint Mary’s College in Notre Dame,
Indiana. Additionally, she recently
completed her M.M. in Conducting from
DU’s Lamont School of Music. Jennifer
loves sharing the joy of music with others.
She 